[image: I:\Permits Licenses & Inspections Seal Small.png]DAVID GREEN
DIRECTOR
ED GAINEY
MAYOR


CITY OF PITTSBURGH
DEPARTMENT OF PERMITS, LICENSES & INSPECTIONS





From:             The Department of Permits, Licenses, and Inspections
To:                  Council President and Members
Date:             	August 19, 2025
Subject:	Proposed Amendment to Title Seven, Business Licensing, Chapter 719 
 
Summary:
The Department of Permits, Licenses, and Inspections (PLI), in partnership with the Department of City Planning (DCP), the Department of Mobility and Infrastructure (DOMI), and other City departments, is leading an initiative to reimagine the City of Pittsburgh’s Vending Program.
The current program, guided by Pittsburgh City Code Title Seven, Business Licensing, Chapter 719: Vendors and Peddlers, is administered and enforced by PLI. However, when compared to peer cities, Pittsburgh has a significantly lower number of active vendors—a disparity likely tied to complex, outdated, and unclear regulations.
In October 2024, PLI, DCP, and DOMI began collaborating to modernize the vending program in alignment with the goals of the Pittsburgh 2050 Comprehensive Plan, particularly the "Just Transition" initiative focused on economic opportunity and urban vibrancy.
Over the past eight months, this collaborative effort has engaged a wide array of stakeholders, launched a dedicated Engage PGH page, and published a white paper outlining key findings and recommendations. This research reflects the City’s commitment to thoughtful, inclusive, and forward-thinking policy development.
The team identified several systemic challenges within the current vending framework, reframing them as opportunities for improvement through policy change. Proposed updates include amendments to Title 9 (Zoning Code) and Chapter 719 and adopting key elements of DOMI’s Outdoor Dining Program as a model for vending in the public right-of-way. These changes incorporate feedback from multiple City departments and emphasize the importance of cross-agency collaboration in effective program implementation.
We appreciate your consideration of this effort and look forward to continued dialogue as we work toward a more accessible, equitable, and vibrant vending landscape in Pittsburgh.
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